WEST WRATTING PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE

ANNUAL PARISH MEETING

Held on Monday 11th May 2015 at 7.30pm.


1. Apologies for absence:  Cllrs. Okkenhaug  Snow, County Cllr. Hickford

2. Chairman’s Opening Remarks and signing of last year’s Minutes:
The Chairman welcomed everyone and thanked the Council for their work during the previous year.  The Minutes dated 11th May 2014 were signed as correct.

3. Chairman’s Report:  He welcomed Dist.Cllr. Richard Turner who has been elected, filling the vacancy left by Cllr. Barret, whom he thanked for all his hard work over the many years.  He also thanked Sisse McCall, who has resigned, for all the work she did and her involvement in the village whilst a Parish Councillor. See attached.

4. Financial Report:  Copies of the accounts for the year which were resolved at the Parish Council meeting held this evening at 7.00pm were available for anyone wishing to study them.

5. Parish Lands & Properties:  As listed on the Agenda.

6. Reports:  Reports had been received from:

 

      Rev.John Fellows (St Andrews)

Tennis Club

 Village Hall Management 

Bridge Club

 Footpaths (P3 co-ordinator) (read out)

      W.Wratting Lunch Club    WWFC Junior 
  

      Over 60’s Club

Mike Rowland spoke about the amount of £20,000 which had been received from Wadlow Windfarm funding and felt it showed how the funding group were keen to help with the repair of such an important village asset.  The Chairman thanked both Mike Rowland and Colin McCall for all the work they put into getting this grant.  If they had not received this money the village would have to have raised this money through an increase in the Precept, thus increasing the council tax, and also using Parish reserves.

7.    Melanie Murdoch Home Services Manager for E. Anglia of Age UK:   She outlined the work that Age UK does and the value of the Mobile Warden Scheme, which although is not used at present in West Wratting, it is always available and helps those people who are unable to get out with shopping, reassurance, someone to talk to.  The parishes help with the cost of this service and funding is received from SCDC and also CC.  The cost to the user of the service is £5.00 a week.  Sue Buckingham is the mobile warden

8.   Matters arising from Minutes of 10th May 2014.
The Chairman was pleased to report that the footpath, requested at the last Parish Meeting, was now in place running from Viking Close down to the junction, making it much safer.

9. Any questions:  

a) Re tree planting, there is a need for two new trees in the High Street where two have died.

b) It was suggested that the various reports could be put on the website as well as on the noticeboards.  This was agreed.

Meeting closed at 8.30







Chairman……………………………….  

